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ITEM 7 

 
 
 

 REPORT for meeting to be held on 17 December 2015 
 

Quarter 2 2015-16 performance report 

 
Summary: The report sets out the council’s performance against the 

Corporate Plan (2015-20) priorities for quarter 2 of 2015/16.  

 

Conclusions: The report should enable the scrutiny committee to determine 
any areas of performance they would wish to review or monitor 
in the future. 

 
Recommendation: 

 
 
To consider the quarter 2 performance report and in particular 
to identify: 
 

• Successes and any areas of concern. 
• Any specific areas that scrutiny would wish to review in 

more detail as part of their future work programme. 
• Any trends that scrutiny may wish to be monitored and 

reported on when they receive the next performance 
report.  

 
Contact Officer:  

Phil Shreeve, Strategy Manager 
Phone: 01603 212356 
Email: philshreeve@norwich.gov.uk 
 

 
 



1. Introduction 

1.1 This report sets out progress against the key performance measures 
that are designed to track delivery of the council’s corporate plan 
priorities. This is the second quarterly performance report for the year 
(2015/16) of the Corporate Plan 2015-2020.  

1.2 The Corporate Plan 2015 - 20 established five priorities. Progress with 
achieving these is tracked by a range of key performance measures. It 
is these performance measures which form the basis of this report.  
Most of the performance measures are available quarterly while some 
are reported six monthly or annually to show general outcomes for 
residents. 

1.3 Performance status for each of the performance measures is then 
combined for each priority to show at a glance high level performance. 
This should enable members to see where performance is improving or 
falling.  

1.4 Performance is based around a traffic light concept where green is on 
target, red is at a point where intervention may be necessary and 
amber a point in between these two. 

1.5 A copy of the full performance report can be found at appendix A and 
was previously circulated. 

1.6 Responses to more detailed questions will be made available either at 
the meeting or via the Scrutiny Tracker where this level of detail takes 
longer to collate. 



Overall performance for this second quarterly report of 2015-1 against the priorities in the corporate plan 2015-2018 shows a good 
picture with four of our priorities showing as green and one amber. 

Amongst those areas where the council is performing very highly and exceeding its targets are our performance in relation to: 
percentage of food premises which are broadly compliant with food hygiene law, numbers of private households helped to improve 
the energy efficiency of their homes, the number of days taken to re-let council homes is back on track, speed of processing of 
planning applications and a range of customer satisfaction measures. 

However, there are a small number of measures where performance is further below target. We will continue to work towards 
improving performance in relation to these and the other performance measures that underpin the priorities in our Corporate Plan. 
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